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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

   

On 25 August 2021, we carried out an inspection and found the provider was not meeting 
some of these requirements. The overall effectiveness of the provision was judged to be 
inadequate. The inspection report sets out the actions the provider was required to take to 
meet the requirements.  

   

On 20 September 2021, we carried out a regulatory visit. The focus of the visit was to check 
whether the provider had met the safeguarding and welfare actions and learning and 
development actions, raised at their last inspection.  

   

We found that the management team had made effective changes to ensure that children 
are kept safe on the premises. Appropriate hygiene practices had been implemented to 
promote children's good health. The accident procedure had been updated to ensure that all 
staff inform parents of any accidents or incidents in a timely manner. Effective 
arrangements for the key person system are in place. The management team monitor staff's 
curriculum planning successfully. They provide effective support and training to enable staff 
to provide quality learning experiences for children.  

   

We are satisfied the provider has met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised. The 
provider is still registered with Ofsted.


